
Well done to Tim Bouma and The Gardner’s Corner who have now 
completed the new learning area under the shade sail near the oval. I 
think you will all agree that this space looks great and has the capacity to be 
used in many 
different ways. It 
was fantastic to 
see the classes 
using this space 
last week for 
circle discussions. 
Mr Mulcahy has 
used it as an area 
to discuss STEAM 
concepts at the 
start and end of 
the lessons as well. A big thank you to all members of our school community 
who generously donated towards this project. We could not have done this 
without you. This year we will continue to complete building, classroom and 
playground upgrades to enhance our learning environment. 

Tomorrow our swimming team will 
be competing in the District 
Swimming Sports at the Pines 
Forest Swimming Centre. The 
students will be leaving school just 
after 9am with the first event 
scheduled to start about 9:30am. 
Students should be back at school by 
2:30pm at the completion of the 
event. Well done to all the students 
who have made the team. We wish 
them all the best and know that they 
swim for Carrum PS with pride. 
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Carrum Athletics 
Day 

6 March 



Our staff had a 
fantastic Professional 
Learning Day last 
Friday. We all 
participated in the first 
of four Berry Street 
Education Model 
sessions. This session 
supported staff to 
develop a deeper 
understanding of the 
strategies we use to 
proactively support 
students to experience 
success at school. As 
you all know the staff at 
Carrum Primary School 
pride themselves on building positive relationships with students and staff to 
ensure a calm and safe learning environment. We continue to provide 
education programs that support students to recognise their emotions and 
behave appropriately while at school. Our Student Wellbeing, Child Safe 
and Bullying Prevention policies support staff to provide education based on 
our school values (respect, resilience, collaboration and empathy). These 
policies are available on our website for families to access as required. Staff 
and students at Carrum Primary School continue to have high expectations 
of student behaviour. We have a zero tolerance to bullying and aggressive 
behaviour and will work together with our families to address these 
behaviours as required. On these occasions support will be made available 
for all students, staff and families. I ask that all families read these policies 
and are aware of the expectations required for all members of the school 
community. 

Over the coming weeks our Grade 3 and 5 students will be preparing 
for NAPLAN testing. The NAPLAN tests are being conducted from the 13th 
to 25th March. This testing measures students’ performance in Reading, 
Conventions of Language (Spelling and Grammar), Writing and Numeracy 
over four tests. Information for parents and carers in relation to NAPLAN can 
be found at https://nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-
library/naplan-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf . If 
parents would like to discuss NAPLAN in greater detail please see your 
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School Council  
12 March
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child’s classroom teacher. 

We have now completed the 
School Council Election process 
for our 2024 School Council. I 
can now declare the election for 
our Parent and Department of 
Education Representatives 
Positions on School Council. I 
would like to congratulate newly 
elected members Emma Steyn 
and Abbie Krieger who will be 
joining School Council for the first 
time. I would also like to welcome 
back re-elected members Ariane 
Tebb and Jason Deason who will 
continue in this role for the next two years. Finally, I would like to 
congratulate Mel McGregor who has been elected as a Department of 
Education Representative for the next two years. I look forward to 
continuing to work with our School Council to grow and develop our 
learning community. This year our AGM and the first meeting of the 2024 
School Council on Tuesday 12th March. All members of the school 
community are welcome to attend the AGM. If you would like any further 
information, please contact me at the school. 

Thank you to all our parents and carers who have been volunteering in 
the classrooms. We love your support, and we know the kids love having 
you working in the classrooms. However, it is imperative that all volunteers 
hold a current Working with Children Check before volunteering and they 
must also complete our OHS induction at the office. Due to our Child Safety 
Policy and Procedures, which ensures a safe environment for our students, if 
you do not hold a current Working with Children Check we will not be able 
to allow you to volunteer at the school or on excursion. The process of 
obtaining a Working with Children Check is free and easy. If you do not 
have a current Working with Children Check please follow the link- https://
www.vic.gov.au/working-with-children-check and complete the 
application form. Once you have received your card, please bring it to the 
office so that we can keep a copy on file. We thank you for your assistance 
at school and in supporting us to maintain a safe learning environment for 
our students. 
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3/4 Swimming  
18 March
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Looking ahead, next 
Wednesday 6th March our 
Grade 3-6 students will be 
participating in our annual 
House Athletics Sports at 
Seaford Little Athletics 
(Rivera Reserve, Eel Race 
Rd. Seaford). The students 
will compete for house points 
in a variety of track and field 
events. I would like to thank 
Seaford Little Athletics for 
their ongoing support of this 
event. In the last two weeks of term our Grade 3/4 students will be 
participating in our swimming program at Wave Leisure Centre in Highett. 
This program consists of eight sessions over two weeks where students 
learn swimming technique and water safety. Thank you for your ongoing 
support of this program. 

I hope everyone has a great weekend. 

Best regards, 
Clem Langford  
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Beach Bar @ Carrum
LUNCH ORDERS

Close 6pm Tuesday for Thursday delivery

JUMBO CHEESE TOASTIE

EGG & BACON ROLL
Egg, bacon & cheese in a bun with tomato sauce

HOT DOG
with tomato sauce

CHICKEN NUGGETS
8 nuggets with tomato sauce

SALAD WRAP
Lettuce, tomato, carrot, cucumber with mayo

SAUSAGE ROLL
Home made with tomato sauce

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

https://beachbarcarrum.com/carrumprimary/

Password is:  Carrumprimary

White bread with tasty cheese
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MEMBERS 
SAVE MORE

Download here

*Excluding cigarette & tobacco products, gift cards, electronic recharge and items marked reduced to clear.

See over 
page for how 

to join and 
benefits

Sign up and receive  
$10 off your 
first shop  
when you spend 
$100 or more*

Become a Ritchies Card Member today to 
receive our latest weekly specials anywhere 
anytime, along with helping raise funds for 

your chosen Club, School or Charity.
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